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This walkthrough was originally written for RoboCop vs. The Terminator on the NES, but the walkthrough is still
applicable to the SEGAMS version of the game.
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1. - Controls 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

D-Pad  - Move 
A      - Jump 
B      - Shoot 
Start  - Pause 
Select - Change Weapons 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
2. - Walkthrough 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

-------------------- 
Level 1 
-------------------- 

Move to the right and you will see a gap above another gap. Fall down and hold 
the up button. Since you are holding onto the up button, you will grab onto the 
pipe above the vats of acid. Move all the way to the right on this path. Avoid 
the drips of acid and you will hit another platform. You will see a little 
shredder in between two conveyor belts. Land to the left of it and jump to kill 
the enemy to the right. Now move back to the higher platform and grab onto the 
pipe to get over the shredder. 

Grab the health pack to the right of the ladder and then climb up it. Kill the 
two enemies at the top and move to the right. Kill that enemy at the end and 
grab the pipe. Move to the right while avoiding the drips of acid. Kill the 



enemy to the right at the end of the pipe. Climb the ladder and kill the enemy 
at the top. Move to the right along the conveyor belts and kill the enemy at 
the next immobile platform. 

Move to the right along the long conveyor belt and kill the two enemies while 
avoiding the acid dripping from the ceiling here. Fall down at the end of the 
conveyor belt and move to the right. Here you will face a tough boss. This boss 
cannot be killed by shooting him. If you keep shooting at him a certain amount 
of times, he will be pushed back and eventually fall backwards. Keep shooting 
him so he falls down to the next conveyor belt. Shoot him again until he falls 
to the lowest conveyor belt. Jump to the right of him and shoot at him until he 
falls off the conveyor belt and dies. 

-------------------- 
Level 2 
-------------------- 

Immediately grab the pipe to your right and climb across it. Move across the 
platforms to the right and kill the guards that block your path. Climb the 
ladder when you reach it. Jump so you could see the acid drip from the ceiling. 
Fall down the next ladder while avoiding the acid and continue to the right. 
Fall down the next gap and kill the guards to the left. Move to the left and go 
up the ladder. Grab the rocket launcher and go back to the right and up the 
ladder. Climb across the pipe and kill the enemy there. 

Move all the way to the right and climb the ladder. Move to the left at the top 
of the ladder and climb up these steps. Avoid the drips of acid and kill the 
two guards on the platforms. Climb the ladder and continue to the left. Avoid 
the acid and grab the health if you need it. Continue to the left and jump over 
the small grinders while avoiding more acid. Climb up the ladder at the very 
end. 

Move to the right up here and climb up the next ladder. Kill the two enemies 
there and climb the next ladder to the left. Kill the two enemies up here and 
move to the right for another ladder. Jump onto the platforms to the left when 
you can and kill the enemy up there. Grab the pipe at the top and move across 
to the right along the pipe if you need health. If not, just climb to the top 
of the ladder and kill the guard at the top. Climb the ladder to the right to 
get over a small wall. Climb down the ladder on the right or grab onto each 
pipe one by one as you fall to the bottom and kill the guards. 

Climb this tall ladder but be very careful for the enemies to the left. Kill 
the enemies at the top and move to the right. Climb across the pipe and fall 
down the two ladders there. Move to the bottom left corner of this area while 
killing all enemies and avoiding the acid around you. Move to the right and 
jump over the gaps. Climb the ladder at the end and climb across the pipe. Go 
down the ladder to the right and go through the door to leave. 

Jump across the small platforms to the right and kill the guard. Climb up the 
ladder at the end of these jumps. Make your way to the bottom of the area to 
the right by jumping down the platforms. Kill the guards that get in your way 
as you move to the bottom. When you hit the bottom, start moving to the left. 
Enter the door to the next area. Move to the left and shoot the computer. Shoot 
the top of the laser force field to get through. Kill the robot and continue to 
the left. Use the same strategy to get around the next force fields and robots. 

Keep moving to the left and climb across the pipe. Climb the ladder at the end 
when you reach it. Climb across the pipe and the top and you will see two 
ladders. Climb down either one and go through the doorway at the bottom. Climb 
the ladder to the right and jump to the left when you hit the top. Go into the 



door below you. Break through the force field to the right and kill the robots. 
Climb across the pipe to the right. Climb over all of the force fields on the 
ground and climb the ladder to the lower level. 

Kill the robots as you make your way to the left at the next ladder. Keep going 
down two more ladders and climb across the pipe over the gap for the boss 
fight. This boss fight is a lot easier than the previous. You just have to 
shoot the robot's head. Duck below the shots it fires at you and shoot its head 
just a few times with the rocket launcher for an easy boss fight. 

-------------------- 
Level 3 
-------------------- 

Move to the right along these higher paths and kill the robots. Climb down the 
ladder to the far right and move down the platforms at the bottom. You will see 
two elevators in this area. Take the higher one to the top left corner. There 
are only miscellanious items around the lower half. Climb the ladder to the top 
of this next elevator shaft and move to the right. Climb down to the bottom of 
this ladder and hang on. Jump onto the moving platform to the left when you see 
it. Fall onto another platform to the left and then to the bottom of the 
elevator shaft. 

Kill the robots and keep climbing up the alternating ladders to reach the top. 
Climb across the pipe when you reach the top. Now you have to drop to the 
bottom of this area via the pipes. Move to the right at the bottom of this area 
and shoot the small green objects on the ceiling for a few nice drops. Climb 
the ladder at the end of this path and climb another ladder. At the top of the 
second ladder is a robot just like the first boss, except it's a lot easier to 
kill. Just shoot it a few times and it will fall to the right immediately. 
Climb a little higher for the next area of this stage. 

Move to the left along the higher path and shoot the one robot in this path. 
Fall down the ladder to the left and then move to the right. Jump across these 
small platforms and go down the next ladder. Be careful as you continue to the 
left here. You can only jump on the lower platforms or you will be hurt on the 
force field. Fall down the gap with the pipe and move to the left. Climb that 
ladder and climb another ladder all the way to the top. Move to the left and 
kill the robot. Move down the next ladder all the way to the bottom and kill 
that robot. 

Move all the way to the bottom here, when you hit the bottom, move to the 
right. Climb the ladder and move to the right of this room. Climb the next 
ladder and climb across the pipe to the right. Move to the very bottom right of 
this area for the next area. Climb the ladder to the right and shoot the robot 
off into the force fields to the left to finish this level off. 

-------------------- 
Level 4 
-------------------- 

Move to the left and kill the robot. These robots are tough so be careful. You 
will see some small moving platforms moving up and down. Go up the second 
moving platform that you come across. Go up the ladder to the right up here and 
grab the triple shot rocket launcher. This weapon is a lot more powerful and 
therfore more useful. Shoot the robot to the right so he falls down the ladder, 
now you could forget about him. Jump over the small gap and climb the next 
ladder up.

Climb up the next ladder and jump across the gaps to the left. Climb to the top 



left of this area through a path of moving platforms and pipes. When you hit 
the top left area, start moving to the right and fall down to the bottom of 
this pit area. At the bottom, jump the gap and enter the door. Immediately kill 
the robot to the right and climb the ladder behind it. Keep climbing up this 
series of ladders. Move to the left when you hit the top and exit through the 
door.

Move to the right of this area. Kill a few robots and you will see some bricks 
sticking out of the ceiling. Those bricks will fall on you, you could either 
shoot them or avoid them. After the first few bricks, dogs will start attacking 
you at the same time. You will enter an elevator shaft. Climb up this area all 
the way to the top. Go through the door at the very top of this area. Move to 
the left and go down the elevator, go through the door at the bottom. 

Go to the very bottom of this area and move to the right. Hop on the platform 
and you will move to the very top. Kill the robot and go through the door. 
Climb across the pipe to the left. Go through the door at the end of this pipe 
to enter the boss battle. Thankfully boss fights give you full health so this 
is an easy one. Let the robot move all the way to the left. Grab the pipe and 
move to the right, jump while on the pipe to move quicker and not get hurt as 
much. Get just to the right of the robot and drop down. Quickly unload onto the 
robot's backside to make quick work of it. 

-------------------- 
Level 5 
-------------------- 

This level isn't nearly as complicated, for now just move to the right. Kill 
all of the robots in your way. After a while, you will enter the next area. 
Move to the right side of this area while killing robots. Fall down the hole at 
the end when you reach it. Kill the robots down here and move to the right. 
Jump over the lava pits and you will see a pipe. Fall down the gap there and 
move to the right of this area. Go down the last ladder and move to the right. 

Climb the pipe over the lava pit and go down the ladder at the very end. Keep 
going down every chance you get, when you hit the bottom move to the left. 
Climb the ladder to the top when you reach it and move down the platforms to 
the left. Go through the door in the very bottom left of this area. The boss 
moves quickly here. Just move to the opposite side of the screen every now and 
then and keep shooting him. With the rocket launcher, it only takes three shots 
so you should kill him easily before he kills you. 

-------------------- 
Level 6 
-------------------- 

Climb these ladders and kill the robot at the top. Climb across the pipe to the 
left and jump over the gap. Climb up to the top of the next ladder. Climb 
across the pipe over the next gap and climb that ladder. Jump to the right and 
jump across these small platforms while killing the robots to make your way to 
the top. Climb across the pipes to the left as you make your way to the far top 
left corner of this area. Go down the ladder there and fall down the gap to be 
under the pipe. Fall down one more platform to kill the robot. 

Go down the next ladder to the left. Jump across the platforms to the right. 
Climb down the ladder at the end and jump onto the elevator there. Jump off to 
the left at the bottom of that elevator and move all the way to the left. You 
will see some platforms that move up and down. Hop onto the first one so you 
can make it to the top left corner. Climb the small ladder followed by another 
quick ladder. Jump across the small platforms to the right and up the next 



ladder. Climb these next platforms and ladders to reach the top left corner 
here and you will exit the building. 

Move all the way to the left and shoot the dogs that block your path. At the 
far end of this path, you will enter the boss battle of this stage. This boss 
fight isn't too tough, it's even easier if you try. It will shift side to side 
and drop some small bombs. Every now and then he will come down to zap you. 
Avoid the bombs and shoot him every chance you get. When he comes down to zap 
you, just run. 

-------------------- 
Level 7 
-------------------- 

Jump to the left and climb the next ladder that you see. Jump to the left side 
and climb another ladder to the top. By now you will notice the red flashing 
lights. These lights will guide your path, follow them until you see it split 
to two different light paths. Follow the new path to the right and you will see 
the path split again into a red and yellow path. Follow the yellow path to the 
right and destroy the generator it ends at. Move to the top left of this area 
and destroy the red generator. Keep going down each level one by one here and 
destroy all of the red generators. 

When they are all destroyed move to the right and go to the same area as the 
yellow generator. Go down all of the ladders and make your way to the very 
bottom. You will see a green light path at the very bottom. Follow this light 
path and destroy the green generator. Climb the ladders so you get back to the 
bottom right corner and go through the door. Climb the ladder to the left and 
kill the robot at the top. 

Climb across the pipe and continue to the right via the platforms. Fall down at 
the end and fall down the gap with the pipe. Move to the right on this 
platform. Don't jump on the higher blocks or you will die. Climb the pipe at 
the end and destroy the green generator. Climb the ladder to your right and 
fall down the first gap. Go down that ladder to your left. Move down and to 
your left and destroy the pink generator. 

Move to the left and climb across a pipe. You will have to jump onto a small 
platform. There should be three platforms total there descending to the left. 
Get on the highest platform and just walk to the right and you will land on a 
block down there. Continue to the right and destroy the purple generator. Climb 
down the ladder to the right and grab the pipe. Move to the far left of this 
room and go down the ladder. Now move to the far right of this area. Go up some 
ladders until you reach the top. 

Jump to the left and grab that ladder. Climb to the top of it and run off the 
edge to the left. Go up the platforms to the left. Climb the ladder when you 
reach it and fall off the other side of the platform, go through the door to 
your left. This boss is easy, shoot him until he explodes and then shoot each 
body part that is seperated. Each body part basically has the same attacks as 
your common enemies so it's not difficult. Move to the right for the same boss 
fight. 

-------------------- 
Level 8 
-------------------- 

Climb up to the top of this area. You will see the path split, take the path on 
the left and go through the door at the top. When you go through the door, 
immediately hold up to grab the pipe. Move to the left on the pipe and down the 



ladder. Kill the robot and hop onto the moving platform. Go up the ladder to 
the right and go through the door at the top. Move to the left and kill the 
robots, skip the first door and go up the stairs. You will fall in a pit area. 
In there, move to the right and through the door. 

Do your best to kill these robots. Hop on the platform and move to the left on 
it. Go up the ladder and jump onto the pipe. Move to the right up here and 
through the door. Climb to the top of this area and kill the two tanks. Go 
through the door and immediately kill the robot approaching you from the right. 
Move to the very top of this area through the path of ladders and enter the 
door at the very top. 

Immediately move to the left of this area and hug the wall. Make sure to have 
your pistol equipped so you can be closer to the wall. Aim up and shoot the 
launcher on the left wall. It's an easy kill. Now kill the rocket launcher on 
the top and take your time with this one. Take your time killing the next 
rocket launchers and continue to the right. You have to stay on the pipe while 
you kill the next two rocket launchers and continue to the right when they are 
destroyed. Now you will have to face the boss. Shoot the rocket launcher at the 
top of the screen, now you need to shoot the orb to the right. Just take your 
time on the ladder until it is destroyed. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
3. - Passwords 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

In the main menu, you will see a passwords section. In that section, you could 
input these passwords to get to each level. 

Level 2 - GFL 
Level 3 - GBG 
Level 4 - RTH 
Level 5 - SHL 
Level 6 - RSC 
Level 7 - SOM 
Level 8 - JSB 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
4. - Disclaimer 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

This FAQ/Walkthrough is copyrighted ｩ 2007 to Frank Grochowski. International 
Copyright laws protect this FAQ/Walkthrough. You cannot sell this 
FAQ/Walkthrough for a profit of any kind. You cannot reproduce this 
FAQ/Walkthrough in any way with out my written consent. You are however allowed 
to download this FAQ/Walkthrough for personal use. You can also post it on your 
web site as long as you give me full credit, don't change it in any way, and it 
is free. The latest version will always be found at: 

http://www.GameFAQs.com 

This document is copyright Da Hui and hosted by VGM with permission.


